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Mississauga Secondary School 
   550 Courtney park Drive West, Mississauga, Ontario  L5W L9 

Tel:  (905)564-1033 Fax:  (905)564-0052 

IMPORTANT DATES 
 

February 7         Semester 1 Final Report Cards 
                            School Council Meeting  
          (7 p.m. Library)                                  
February 8         PL Day 
February 18         Family Day 
February 22         Semi Formal 
February 19 to  
March 8            Grad Photos  
March 8         Semester 2 Progress Report    
                             Cards                                
                                
**March 11 - March 15    Spring Break ** 
 
March 27              OSSLT 
March 28              Parents’ Night 
April 3                   Early Release Day 
April 4                   School Council Meeting 
                             (7 p.m. Library)     
April 11          Culture Night 
April 12           Term 1 Ends 
April 19          Good Friday 
April 22                 Easter Monday 
April 24           Semester 2 Midterm Report     
                              Cards 

Dear Mississauga Secondary School (MSS) Families: 
 
My name is Pradeep Rajah and I am excited to join Mississauga SS as the 
Principal. Over the past 21 years in Region of Peel, I have worked in  
various capacities as a teacher and administrator. I consider my most  
important value to be advocating for students. I want to assure you that 
your teen is valued and each student has a special place at Mississauga 
Secondary School. 
 

As we begin our second semester, I want to take this opportunity to share 
the following staffing updates and introduce to you: 

 Our new Superintendent of Education: It is my pleasure to welcome 
our new Superintendent of Education Harjit Aujla to the Mississauga 
Family of Schools. Mr. Aujla was the Coordinating Principal of          
Indigenous Education and Equity and he brings a wealth of experience 
from his role and experience within Peel.  

 Our New Vice-Principal: I would like to welcome Ursula Slusarczyk as 
the Vice Principal to Mississauga Secondary School. She brings a vast 
amount of experience from her previous role at Lincoln M. Alexander 
Secondary School.  

 

I would also like to thank our former Principal Giota Woods for her three 
and a half years of service to Mississauga SS. Her passion for student 
success has been much appreciated by our school community.  
 

Starting February 2019, there are number of initiatives that our school will 
be focusing on. These include:  

 Celebration of Heritage Months, including Black History Month and 
Asian Heritage Month.  

 Implementation of the We Rise Together initiative to support our Black 
students.  

 In keeping with our school motto at Mississauga SS, “Be Fit to Learn. 
Learn to be Fit”, we have started the Breakfast Program on Feb.1, 
2019. 

 

I am passionate about my role as an educator and I look forward to  
engaging staff, parents and communities to support our student success at  
Mississauga SS. As a parent in Peel District School Board and a resident 
of Peel, I value the importance of families that work together with the 
school community and setting high expectations to ensure all the students 
reach their personal excellence.  
 

Thank you for the opportunity to serve you and as always, please feel free 
to contact me if you have any questions or ideas you would like to share to 
continue to make Mississauga SS a great place to learn. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
 

Mr. P. Rajah 
Principal 

  
  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The MSS Initiative has been hard at work this 
past semester providing a work place for  
independent study, collaboration, peer help 
and free one-on-one assistance. A reminder 
that drop in sessions are available in room 
211 every Tuesday and Thursday on lunch. 
Peer tutors can provide specialized help in the 
areas of Math, English and Science and 
more.  
Everyone is welcome! 

 
Mississauga Field Office 

Superintendent:  Mr. Harjit S. Aujla 
905-366-8800 

 



Also some amazing personal accomplishments by our student 

athletes and artists to share. As a member of team Ontario Hope 

competed in the California Grand Invitation Competition in  

Anaheim and her team placed 3rd in the all-around (beam, bars, 

floor, vault). Peter participated in the 24th Annual Innisbrook 

Christmas Junior Classic in Palm Harbor Florida (PGA course). 

He was able to finish 3rd out of 56 golfers with scores of 75 

(+4), 77 (+6), & 70 (-1). Stay tuned for more success stories! 

The first semester of our new High Performers Program has come to end. 

Grade 9 and 10 students successfully completed their integrated two credit 

courses with a great display of student learning on final evaluations. The 

versatile High Performers Centre has been abuzz with students working on 

their academic and personal wellness needs. 

As the semester comes to an end our Health and Wellness students have accomplished a great deal. Grade 11 SHSM 

students put on an eventful Wellness Week for the school community, completed a certification in Infection Control, 

and took part in a lab tour at McMaster. Our Grade 10 EHS students took part in sector specific job shadowing while 

our Grade 9 EHS students participated in a Voyage to Mars at the Ontario Science Centre. There are more exciting 

opportunities to look forward to next semester such as a career forum by MLSE and the Toronto Marlies, a trip to 

Brock University and Board wide student conference.  



From the Student Services Department… 
      
Guidance counsellors are currently reviewing student course  selections for 2019-20. 
Students will have the opportunity to make changes to these selections in early March 
2019. Each student  will be given a copy of their Course Selection Sign-Off form from  
myBlueprint and their Status Sheet with instructions on how to  make course changes. 
Sign-Off forms will be due back to semester 2 homeroom teachers. (Details to follow)   
Counsellors are also working closely with grade 12 students to  ensure the  successful completion of Ontario 
Secondary School Diploma requirements. Part of this requirement is the completion of community service hours. 
Students must submit their community involvement hours by the end  of May 2019 to ensure that they can be  
entered into student records.  Guidance resources for students and parents can be found on the MSS  
website under Student Services and at www.myblueprint.ca/peel. 

  

 
 
 

MSS Arts Council             By: Sania Pannu, President 

 

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  
  

  

  

  

  

  

  
  

  
  
  

  
 
On December 6th the cafeteria and foyer at MSS was trans-
formed into a wonderful display of music, drama and visual 
art. Beginning with welcoming our future MSS students from 
Roberta Bondar P.S. to watch our Interdisciplinary ARTs 
Showcase to an evening performance for the general 
public, Arts Night Blizzard Blast, the students in the Arts 
Program at MSS wowed and amazed with their talent. 
From a piano duo, big band and jazz band, to Lip Synch 
Theatre, Mimedrama, and Minimal Scripts, the performances 
in the cafeteria entertained and showcased learning in arts 
education at MSS. The artistic abilities did not stop there with 
a full gallery of artworks presented in the foyer by the visual 
arts students that was curated with critical thought. Thank 
you to the Arts Program at MSS, all audience members in-
cluding the Bondar Bobcats, MSS ARTs Council, the MSS 
AV Crew, the student artists, and all patrons/supporters 
of arts education for making these two annual events memo-
rable experiences!  

  

  
  
  
  
  
       

Music Night 

              Pop & Cheese Show 

                                School Production  

  
  
 
@ArtsProgramMSS 
@MssArtsCouncil  
  
  

 

From the Math Department….. 
 

"Students have worked hard this past semester in their math classes along with the 

support of their peers and teachers through our various extra help programs. Students in 

math second semester are encouraged to seek help right away if they fall behind or didn't 

have math since last year and need a bit of extra review.   

The math department would like to give a shout out to members of the math club who 

have been diligently preparing and writing math contests over the past semester. This includes the Canadian  

Senior and Intermediate Mathematics competition and the Beaver Computing Challenge.  We look forward to 

competing in the upcoming Pascal (Grade 9 ), Cayley (Grade 10) and  Fermat (Grade 11) contests in February.   

Our Grade 12 students will compete in Euclid in April.  Go Lions!" 

For more, follow us : 

ARTS NIGHT  

Upcoming Events  

http://www.myblueprint.ca/peel.


 
Step 1: Go to msslions.ca 
  
Step 2: Click on the “Make a Donation” icon on the right hand  

    side of page 
  
Step 3: Select Mississauga Secondary School as the fund destination 
  

Step 4: Indicate “Breakfast Program” in the message to School Board box­ 

Program @ MSS 

 
Thank you for reading and for consideration of our request for help. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Breakfast Program Committee  

It is widely accepted that starting the day with breakfast improves the  
success of students by increasing their focus, attendance, positive 
behaviour, mental wellness and achievement. In order for our students 
to reap these benefits we have started a Breakfast Program. 
 

 
The goal of our program is to provide the option of a morning meal 
to our students for a minimal fee. Breakfast will be available 
Monday to Friday from 7:30 a.m. - 7:55 a.m. in the cafeteria. 
Students will be using tickets as a means to receive breakfast. The 
cost per ticket is 0.50 cents. Students can purchase tickets using 
cash during each morning of operation and/or online at  
https://peelschools.schoolcashonline.com/ (10, 20, 30 tickets at a time). Tickets 
purchased online will be distributed in homeroom class by Wednesday the week 

       following the date of purchase. 
 
In order to keep student cost to a minimum and sustain our program, fundraising is 
a vital component and we have been busy seeking donations from a variety of 
sources. We respectfully request you to consider making a donation, all funds will 
go directly to serve the program by lowering our food and  equipment 
expenses. 

 
The following are the appropriate steps for a monetary donation. A tax receipt 
will be issued upon completion of a donation that is $20.00 or more: 

https://peelschools.schoolcashonline.com/

